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Copper Canyon wildfire now under control, state of local emergency ended 
 
DUNCAN, BC – The BC Wildfire Service has updated the status of the Copper Canyon wildfire 
to ‘under control,’ and the State of Local Emergency (SOLE) and evacuation alert have both 
been rescinded. 
 
A status of ‘under control’ indicates the fire has received sufficient suppression action to ensure 
no further spread of the fire. Corresponding the change in status, today the BC Wildfire Service 
recommended to the Cowichan Valley Regional District (CVRD) Regional Emergency Operation 
Centre (REOC) that the evacuation alert be ended. With this change in status, the CVRD REOC 
also made the decision to cancel the SOLE. While these actions essentially conclude the 
incident from the involvement of the CVRD REOC, the wildfire will remain active for BC Wildfire 
Service such time as the status is changed to ‘out,’ indicating the fire has been fully 
extinguished.  
 
“The CVRD thanks the municipality of North Cowichan and Halalt First Nation for their 
partnership in this emergency response and recovery, and all of the firefighting personnel 
whose actions on the ground prevented the fire from spreading over the last 11 days,” said 
Aaron Stone, Chair of the Cowichan Valley Regional District. “This fire should serve as a 
reminder of the severity of our current drought on east Vancouver Island and the ease with 
which we could face a devastating situation similar to what’s happening in other parts of BC 
right now.” 
 
For further updates on the Copper Canyon wildfire, residents can check the BC Wildfire 
Dashboard or follow BC Wildfire Service on Twitter.  
 
- 30 – 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 
Kris Schumacher 
Manager, Communications & Engagement 
250.701.2631 
kris.schumacher@cvrd.bc.ca  

https://governmentofbc.maps.arcgis.com/apps/dashboards/f0ac328d88c74d07aa2ee385abe2a41b
https://governmentofbc.maps.arcgis.com/apps/dashboards/f0ac328d88c74d07aa2ee385abe2a41b
https://twitter.com/bcgovfireinfo
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EVACUATION ALERT CANCELLED 
Copper Canyon Wildfire 

08/16/2021 at 1530hrs 

The Evacuation Alert, pursuant to Section 12 (1) of the BC Emergency Program Act issued at 
1415hrs on August 13, 2021 for the following property has been cancelled.  

7990 Mount Prevost Rd. 

An Evacuation Alert or Order may need to be reissued; however, if that is deemed necessary, 
the Evacuation Alert/Order process will re-commence. 

For more information contact the CVRD at EOC.Information@cvrd.bc.ca 

 

___________________________________ 

EOC Director, Cowichan Valley Regional District 
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